
INSTITUTIONAL POLICY AND PLANNING COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 

October 23, 2020  
 

PRESENT: Cerri Banks; Mary Lou Bates; Joerg Bibow, Vice Chair; Rachael Borthwick ’21; 
Marta Brunner; Marc C. Conner, Chair; Michelle Hubbs; Carolyn Lundy; Martin Mbugua; 
Donna Ng; Michael Orr; Joe Porter; Levi Rogers; Mark Rye; Casey Schofield; Kurt Smemo; 
Joseph Stankovich; Dwane Sterling; Amy Tweedy; Peter von Allmen; and Joshua C. Woodfork.  
 
ABSENT: None. 
 
GUESTS: IPPC Healthcare Working Group: Co-Chair Timothy Harper, Lisa Hobbs, Lisa Tuttle, 
Laura Goodwin; and Grace Burton. 
 
The meeting was held via Zoom and called to order at 10:32 a.m. by Chair President Conner. 
 

1. Approval of Meeting Minutes from the September 18, 2020 meeting and the 
October 2, 2020 meeting. 

A request for a clarifying word correction was made to the draft meeting minutes of October 2, 
2020.  With no other proposed changes, the minutes from the September 18, 2020 meeting 
and the October 2, 2020 meeting were unanimously approved. 
 

2. President’s Report 
President Conner provided an update on our tremendous progress to date as we approach the 
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current DEI concerns at Skidmore.  The In It 5 programming and other numerous speakers, 
readings, and events on campus have been extremely thoughtful and intentional.  The President 
noted that we will continue ongoing conversations about bias and insensitivity matters so that we 
challenge ourselves to support each other and improve upon the work that we are doing. 
 
The President provided an update regarding Skidmore’s Strategic Plan: Creating Pathways to 
Excellence: the Plan for Skidmore College 2015-2025.  We are at the midpoint of the ten-year 
plan.  He expressed his gratitude for stepping into his role as President and having this robust 
plan in place.  He stated that we do not need to depart from the plan—but that our focus this year 
needs to be a little more intense.  He referenced several focused goals for the year:  
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IPPC members inquired if the HWG would be issuing new recommendations in light of 
healthcare costs being affected by the pandemic.  Co-Chair Donna Ng responded that for now the 
initial recommendations will stand.  She added that Skidmore’s costs are currently considered an 
“outlier,” meaning our growth in costs is outside of the norm because of many factors.  HWG 
member Grace Burton reminded IPPC that there are various sets of administrative constraints in 
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provide the testing for the winter break and spring semester.  She stated that supervisors should 
be planning for any essential workers in their respective departments who need to be on campus 
over the winter break.  Human Resources will be sending out an email to supervisors shortly 
requesting this information.  These employees will then be scheduled for testing.  IPPC members 
asked what the testing will look like in the spring.  Dean Banks replied that most likely we will 
follow the same testing protocols that were used in the fall semester, meaning that we will test 
once per week, with the possibility of an increase to the testing rate at the start of the spring 
semester.  She stated that testing protocols for the spring semester have not yet been finalized. 
 
Dean of the Faculty and Vice President for Academic Affairs Michael Orr stated that the spring 
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VP Ng noted that they are beginning the budget process for FY ‘22. These projections are based 
on assumptions of class size, financial aid amounts, and testing among many other variables. 
Financial modeling for the short term, long term and the five-year plan is also being worked on. 
Vice Chair Bibow asked the student committee members if they had any ideas or thoughts on the 
Winter and Spring planning.  SGA President Borthwick reported that the SGA Executive 
Committee is debating continuing student fundraising that sta 
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